Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, September 14, 2015
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, September 14, 2015 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen and Ashley Warren
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Charlie Davis, Attorney Gill Frazier
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Public Hearing

7:01 pm

The Council held a public hearing concerning a request from LaToya Castro representing 7th Day Adventist Church to rezone property, legally described as Alamance County Tax Map #13-5-44B from R-12 to I&C. The property is located at 151 N. Wilkins Road. 

Manager Earp explained that Ms. Castro has requested the Council to consider rezoning 151 N. Wilkins Road from R-12 to I&C in order to facilitate using the Church facilities as a school. A school was in operation at this location in the past, but the activity was non-conforming to the zoning and thus the grandfather status ceased when the school was no longer active. In order to operate as a school again, rezoning will need to be completed. Manager Earp also noted that surrounding property is both I&C and residential and that the school will have a small number of students.

7:04 pm 

The Mayor opened the public hearing. No members of the public chose to speak and the Mayor closed the public hearing.

Consent Agenda
7:05 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from the June 22nd Special Called Meeting, the July 13th regular meeting, the August 3rd regular meeting, and Budget Amendment 2016-1.
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business
7:06 pm
The Council considered a request from LaToya Castro representing 7th Day Adventist Church to rezone property, legally described as Alamance County Tax Map #13-5-44B from R-12 to I&C. The property is located at 151 N. Wilkins Road. 

Manager Earp again explained that Ms. Castro has requested the Council to consider rezoning 151 N. Wilkins Road from R-12 to I&C in order to facilitate using the Church facilities as a school. A school was in operation at this location in the past, but the activity was non-conforming to the zoning and thus the grandfather status ceased when the school was no longer active. In order to operate as a school again, rezoning will need to be completed. Manager Earp again noted that surrounding property is both I&C and residential and that the school will have a small number of students.

Councilmember Lovette made a motion to table this agenda item until a representative from the Church/School is able to attend and answer Council inquiries. Motion carried 5-0.

7:08 pm 
The Town Council considered a request to approve a subdivision plat from Herman Johnson regarding property located on Stone Street (Tax Map 13-4-15).

Manager Earp presented the Council with a request from Herman Johnson to consider approval of a minor subdivision plat in regards to property along Stone Street (legally described as Tax Map #13-4-15). The current zoning for the property is R-12. Staff has reviewed the plat and considers it to meet all of the requirements for final plat as per the Town’s ordinance. After review and consideration of all documentation, the Planning and Zoning board approved the request and forwarded the request to the Town Council with a recommendation to approve. 
Following discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the proposed subdivision of Parcel 153589. Motion carried 5-0.
7:16 pm

The Town Council considered candidates for appointment to the Haw River Planning and Zoning Board/Board of Adjustment for a three year term. 
Jimmy Lemons’ term with the Planning and Zoning Board expires in September 2015. The Town has received two applications for consideration. Mr. Lemons has reapplied as has Ms. Jeannette Amash. 

Following brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to reappoint Mr. Jimmy Lemons to the Planning and Zoning Board. Motion carried 5-0.
7:18 pm
Manager’s Update

· The NC state budget has been agreed on but is not officially passed. It appears at this point that the proposed change to sales tax distribution will not be made.
· The RFP for the feasibility study regarding the Town supporting a brewery industry/cluster funded partially by an EDA grant has been distributed and proposals are due by September 25th. Manager Earp hopes to have this feasibility study completed by the end of December.

· Preservation NC has covenants on the old mill property behind the police department. This will result in additional hurdles for any prospective purchase/rehab/demolition of the property.
· Staff is working diligently with contractors on the new website and aiming to go live in October.

· Manager Earp will be bringing some capital purchase requests to Council in October.

· Fire Captain Beaver, Maint Tech II Poteat, Fire Chief Wade, and Police Chief Dickens will all be retiring between November 2015 and January 2016. 

· The remaining easement holding up the Main Street Sidewalk project has been completed and bidding for the project will be completed very soon.

· The sliplining project plans have been approved by NCDENR and is going out for bid.

· The Army Convoy will be through Town next Monday morning.

· The Board of Adjustment approved today a special use permit allowing a carnival at the Village Market Place shopping center

· Councilmember Allen thanked all four upcoming retirees for their service and expressed her sadness that those individuals will be leaving their positions with the Town. 

7:33pm
Open Forum
Pam Smith of 313 Graham Road asked about the status of a potential brewery in Haw River. Manager Earp stated that the 50/50 EDA grant in the amount of $42,500 is to help the town have a feasibility and recruitment study done for the possibility of the Town supporting a craft brewery industry cluster. The RFP for someone to complete this study has been distributed and proposals are due back to the Town by September 25, 2015.
Sue Tippett of 628 Keck Road asked if the Town will receive any profits from the upcoming carnival. Manager Earp said the Town has no stake in the Carnival, but it will draw people to the area and off duty police officers will be hired as security.
7:25

Announcements

· Councilmember Allen announced that a citizen has some land near the Haw River Municipal Park that they are interested in selling to the Town for $270,000 (or approximately $30,000 per acre). If the Town is interested, they are willing to accept payment over 3 years.
7:36 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor

Melanie R. Eveker, Clerk




